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The guidance and principles suggested here underpins the Education Programme for Mathematics (DfE March
2021).

It has been taken from the White rose EYFS guidance and has been approved by teaching staff to be in line with
teaching key mathematical counting concepts throughout the year.

The guidance provides a variety of opportunities to develop mathematical understanding.

THE COUNTING PRINCIPLE

The one-one principle. This involves children assigning one number name to
each object that is being counted. Children need to ensure that they count
each object only once ensuring they have counted every object.

Children will sometimes count objects more than once or miss an object out that needs to be
counted. Encourage children to line up objects and touch each one as they count saying one
number name per object. This will also help to avoid children counting more quickly than they
touch the objects which again shows they have not grasped one-one correspondence.
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The stable-order principle. Children understand when counting, the numbers
have to be said in a certain order.

Children need to know all the number names for the amount in the group they are counting.
Teachers can therefore encourage children to count aloud to larger numbers without expecting
them to count that number of objects immediately.

3

The cardinal principle. Children understand that the number name assigned to
the final object in a group is the total number of objects in that group.

In order to grasp this principle, children need to understand the one-one and stable-order
principle. From a larger group, children select a given number and count them out. When asked
‘how many?', children should be able to recall the final number they said. Children who have not
grasped this principle will recount the whole group again.
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The abstraction principle. This involves children understanding that anything
can be counted including things that cannot be touched including sounds and
movements e.g. jJumps.

When starting to count, many children rely on touching the objects in order to count accurately.
Teachers can encourage abstraction on a daily basis by counting claps or clicks. They can also
count imaginary objects in their head to encourage counting on, this involves the children
visualising objects.

The order-irrelevance principle. This involves children understanding that the order
we count a group of objects is irrelevant. There will still be the same number.

Encourage children to count objects, left to right, right to left, top to bottom and bottom to top.
Once children have counted a group, move the objects and ask children how many there are, if
they count them all again they have not fully grasped this principle.
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